
Committee Meeting


August 20, 2014
The Committee Meeting of the Lafourche Basin Levee District met at the official domicile of the Board in Vacherie, Louisiana and was called to order by President Robert LeBlanc at 6:00 p.m.
The following Commissioners were in attendance: President Robert LeBlanc, Wayne Waguespack, Joseph Dantin, Leonce Carmouche, Russell Loupe, John Boughton, Marlin Rogers, Whitney Jasmin Jr., James Jasmin, Vice-President, Michael McKinney, Randy Trosclair, Executive Director, Ivy Chauvin, Assistant Executive Director were present. Attorney Larry Buquoi and Clinton Rouyea, External Accountant were absent.
There were no audience comments on agenda items.

The Safety Committee report was present by Commissioner Boughton. He stated that there were no lost time accidents to report on since the last report was given. The last safety meeting was held on August 19, 2014 at 6:00 a.m. and was also held at the shop in St. Charles Parish at the same time.  The next safety meeting is scheduled for Monday September 15, 2014 at 6:00 a.m. There were no questions.
The Equipment Committee report was presented by Chairman Leonce Carmouche. He reported that all of the district’s equipment is fully operational with the exception of two (2) John Deere 6420 tractors. The PTO bearing went out in one of them and is being repaired by Lafourche Basin Levee District’s mechanics. The other one was sent to Sunshine Equipment in Donaldsonville to trouble shoot for electrical repairs.

The Personnel Committee report was presented by its Chairman Russell Loupe. He said Randy is requesting authorization to place on the agenda for the next regular meeting the following: To approve a 4% increase for all employees who have met the performance evaluation requirements of the Louisiana Department of Civil Service effective October 1, 2014. There were no objections and no questions.

Randy presented the new proposed permit fees as requested previously by the Commissioners after a lengthy discussion, it was agreed that this would be placed on the agenda for September 3, 2014 meeting for approval with suggested changes.  There will be no more bonds; instead a $3,000,000 certificate of liability insurance will be required. After the fact permits fee to change from $1,000 to $2,000.

Randy discussed shirts for Commissioners. After a lengthy discussion it was decided by the Commissioners that they will pay for their own shirts with logos of Lafourche Basin Levee District. Also, Randy will get prices for them for the next finance meeting and where to purchase them.

Randy next discussed the leaks on the office maintenance shop roof and the rotten metal gutters as well as the worn out carpets in the office.  Commissioner Dantin said that he noticed over the last several months that the shop water leaks were continuously getting worse and that we should get a certified architect to examine this problem and make some recommendations for repairs.  All agreed that it would be a good idea to do that. There were no questions. 

Since there were no other Committee matters to discuss, it was moved by, Commissioner Loupe to adjourn and was seconded by Commissioner Rogers.
Meeting adjourned    
                                                                

                                  Executive Director
